








 

 

September 11, 2012 
 
 
 
Arkansas Department of Workforce Services 
Office of Employment Assistance 
ATTN:  Cindy Varner, Assistant Director 
P.O. Box 2981 
Little Rock, AR  72203 
 
Dear Ms. Varner: 
 
The White River Planning and Development District (WRPDD), WIA fiscal/administrative 
agent, and Northcentral Arkansas Development Council (NADC), WIA Title I Service 
Provider/One-stop Operator, for the North Central Arkansas Workforce Investment Area hereby 
submit the following comments pertaining to the proposed State Integrated Workforce Plan for 
2012-2016: 
 

1. There are several objectives in the state plan which assign the responsibility of economic 
development to the Local Workforce Investment Boards (LWIBs).  We feel this is 
unrealistic for the local board because it does not possess the required expertise and is not 
economically feasible due to its limited funding and staff. 
 

2. The eight Development Districts of the Arkansas Association of Development 
Organizations (AADO) received an Economic Development Administration (EDA) grant 
and have contracted with the Institute for Economic Advancement through UALR to 
develop a statewide economic development strategy.  The plan has two functions:  1) 
address statewide issues, challenges and opportunities by creating broad economic 
development strategies and 2) develop a web page which is geared toward economic 
development and workforce development to access statistical data for a targeted area.  It 
would be a duplication of work if the LWIBs were required to undertake some of the 
work tasks and responsibilities outlined in the EDA work program.  IEA staff possess the 
professional expertise and funding to develop and implement such strategies.   
 

3. Since there is a statewide effort underway to develop a Comprehensive Economic 
Development Strategy through the EDA grant, we propose that the LWIB’s role for these 
objectives be in the capacity of a partnership agreement with the local economic 
development organizations. 
 

WRPDD and NADC hope that our comments and proposals are positively considered, and we 
thank you for providing us the opportunity to submit our comments on the State Plan. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Van Thomas,       Brad Cummings, 
WRPDD Executive Director    NADC Executive Director 
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